

BILL RICHARDSON
Governor

DIANE DENISH Lieutenant Governor

## NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

## Hazardous Waste Bureau

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303 Phone (505) 476-6000 Fax (505) 476-6030

www.nmenv.state.nm.us



RON CURRY Secretary

SARAH COTTRELL Deputy Secretary

## CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

June 7, 2010

Patty Wagner

Manager

U. S. Department of Energy

NNSA/Sandia Site Office P.O. Box 5400, MS 0184

Albuquerque, NM 87185-5400

Dr. Marianne C. Walck

Director

Nuclear Energy & Global Security Technologies

Sandia National Laboratories

P.O. Box 5800, MS 0701

Albuquerque, NM 87185-0701

RE: NOTICE OF APPROVAL: RESPONSES TO NOTICE OF DISAPPROVAL ISSUED FOR MIXED WASTE LANDFILL GROUNDWATER MONITORING REPORT, CALENDAR YEAR 2008, MAY 2009 SANDIA NATIONAL LABORATORIES, EPA # NM5890110518

HWB-09-012

Dear Ms. Wagner and Dr. Walck:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has reviewed the subject responses dated December 23, 2009, to NMED's Notice of Disapproval issued for the *Mixed Waste Landfill Groundwater Monitoring Report Calendar Year 2008*. The responses were submitted by the U. S. Department of Energy (DOE) on behalf of DOE and Sandia — Corporation (collectively the Permittees). The subject report, as amended by the responses, is hereby approved.

Ms. Wagner and Dr. Walck June 7, 2010 Page 2

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Sid Brandwein of my staff at (505) 222-9504.

Sincerely,

James P. Bearzi

Chief

Hazardous Waste Bureau

cc:

J. Kieling, NMED HWB

W. Moats, NMED HWB

S. Brandwein, NMED HWB

T. Skibitski, NMED DOE-OB

L. King, EPA-6

J. Cochran, SNL, MS 0719

J. Gould, SNL, MS 0184

File: SNL 2010 and Reading

HWB-09-012